

Stanley Q. Smith Shareholder Direct Dial (601) 949-4863 Main (601) 949-4900 Fax (601) 949-4804 stansmith@watkinsludlam.com

November 29, 2010

Via Electronic Filing

Mr. David Foster, Chief

Utilities Division

Tennessee Regulatory Authority
c/o Sharla Dillon, Dockets and Records Manager
460 James Robertson Parkway
Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Re.

In the Matter of the Application of dPi Teleconnect, LLC for Designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier (ETC), Docket No. 10-00147

Dear Mr. Foster:

We are writing today to request an additional extension of time to respond to your most recent data requests dated October 26, 2010. Our reasons for requesting this extension are as follows:

- 1. dPi has new personnel and consultants working with them;
- 2. the company is involved in an internal regulatory review; and
- 3. dPi is in the process of revising all of the Company's advertising and marketing materials.

Officials at dPi have informed us that they believe they will be able to provide thorough and detailed responses to the Tennessee Regulatory Authority no later than January 10, 2011. Please let us know if this meets with your approval via email to me at stansmith@watkinsludlam.com with a copy to my assistant, Sherry Boyd, sboyd@watkinsludlam.com.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

WATKINS LUDLAM WINTER & STENNIS, P.A.

SOS/ssb

cc:

Robin Hicks Frank Del Col Thomas O'Roark J. Andrew Gipson